Dear Johannes,

Thank you for your application to the Master in Teaching (MIT) Program at The Evergreen State College. Although your application was very impressive in many ways, we are unable to admit you to the program as a candidate for an endorsement in social studies until we have more information about your content (subject matter) preparation. 

At this time you have no credit in 5 of the 7 content areas designated in Washington State as essential for social studies teachers: Pacific Northwest history, geography, economics, US history, and regional/world history. 

In you application you indicate that you plan to earn the required credit by taking 32 credits of independent contract during Winter and Spring quarters. Without knowing more about the structure of those contracts and how much you were able to learn in completing them the MIT admissions committee cannot verify that you are academically prepared to teach social studies. 

1) The admissions committee is willing to review your file again at the end of Winter quarter if you submit:

2) your Winter quarter evaluation

3) a detailed description of what you will be doing during Spring quarter

If you have additional questions about this, please feel free to contact Lyndel Clark at 867-6559, clarkl@evergreen .edu, or contact me at colemans@evergreen.edu 867-6130.
Sincerely,

Scott Coleman, Director

Master in Teaching Program 

